MINUTES
Budget and Resource Development Committee

MIRAMAR COLLEGE

Location: S5-203

Meeting Date/Time: 02-06-09 at 10:00 – 11:30 am
Called to Order: 10:06 am


In attendance:
David Buser, Linda Woods, Buran Haidar, Darrel Harrison, Mark Hertica, Denise Kapitzke, Craig Wilde, David Navarro, Susan Schwarz for Bill Vincent, Martin Walsh, Gene Choe, Adrian Arancibia, Carol Reagan, Vern Hodge for Peter Fong
Absent: Steve Volin, Kurt Hill, Sami Haddad
A. Approval of Previous Minutes: 
Minutes from 11/21/08 were reviewed and approved by consensus.
B. Old Business

D. Kapitzke updated the committee on the spending of the IELM funds for the approved requests. Funds for all but two approved requests, approximating a total of $9,000, were spent before IELM spending was halted by the District. No additional funding is projected.
C. Reports

D. Harrison updated on the District Budget Council discussions of projected budget cuts and means of curbing expenses.  These include holding campus-wide discussion to identify what can be cut by July and preferably sooner, reducing expenditure on printed schedules and their mailing, and reduction plan of inter-session and summer budget as well as discretionary spending. Darrel proposed that the committee call for Town-Hall meeting to discuss the issues.
Committee members were urged to work with their departments to come up with ideas for cuts and participation campus discussions. Difficulty of planning for cuts in the absence of information about available funds or resources was noted.


D. New Business:
1. RFF Revision/Instruction/TimeLine
L. Woods and D. Buser reviewed and discussed with members the updated 2009 RFF, instruction, and Timeline. A minor change to the RFF was suggested and will be implemented. All three were unanimously approved.  Willingness of committee to facilitation submission of paperless requests and depositing into the Campus Intranet Drive Drop Box folder was noted.
2. College Governance Handbook Page Revision: Identity Crisis

Members reviewed the membership and committee goals section of the handbook. The committee discussed the possibility of including a requirement stating that five of the faculty members of the committee are to represent each of the five schools. The consensus was that this was not necessary as schools can send faculty members to serve on the committee. 
A wording change to the committee goals was recommended to reflect that the reviewing and prioritization of requests for funding will be based on campus-wide CEC adopted annual priorities, instead of “as defined in the…CWMP”.
The committee unanimously agreed to make no changes to the stated membership section of the handbook and to include the aforementioned minor wording change to the committee goals.

E. Announcements:

Next meeting: 3/6/09 at 10:00 am in S5-203


F. Adjourned: 11:25 am
